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MINUTES OF THE MEETING

OF BOURTON ON-THE-WATER EXTRA-ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL
held on Monday 13" July 2020
at 7.00 pm via Zoom

Present: ClIrs. R. Hadley (Chair), B. Sumner, A. Davis, L. Hicks, B. Rogers, N. Randall, K. Cronin,
S. Coventry, B. Wragge and L. Wilkins.

District Clirs. N. Maunder & R. Keeling

County ClIr. P. Hodgkinson

Officer: The Clerk

20/066: Apologies for Absence: None as all Parish Councillors were in attendance.
20/067: Members’ Interests: None.
20/068: Proposed Trial Pedestrianization of High Street Scheme

The Parish Council had undertaken a survey to gather information from the residents and business owners of
the village to see whether they would like to have a trial pedestrianization of the High Street, along with other

traffic related changes within the village. The survey had been to gather quantitative data and qualitative data
at this point, but the comments received would be reviewed by the Highways Committee.

Clir. Maunder reminded people present that the whole object of the topic had been purely about Covid-19
related issues and not solely for traffic related issues.

A presentation was displayed at the meeting explaining the process of the procedure taken and the outcome of
the survey.

Information arising from the survey showed that 969 surveys had been returned.

233 responses were to go ahead with the pedestrianization scheme

720 responses did not want the pedestrianization scheme to proceed

16 responses had not wanted any change at all

Clir. B. Hadley put a proposal forward to not proceed with the trial pedestrianization of the High Street.
CliIr. B. Sumner seconded the proposal put forward.
A vote was taken as follows: -

8 for not proceeding Clir. B. Rogers, ClIr. B. Sumner, ClIr. N. Randall, Clir. L. Wilkins, Clir. K. Cronin,
Clir. L. Hicks, Clir. S. Coventry and ClIr. B. Wragge

1 against not proceeding Clir. B. Hadley

1 abstention Clir. A. Davis requested her abstention to be recorded as she would have liked

to have been able to consider all the detailed comments received.

It was explained that due to the time restraints there wasn'’t the physical time to incorporate the comments at
this stage, but they would be considered by the Highways Committee at a later stage.

CliIr. P. Hodgkinson would notify GCC of the decision made at the meeting to not proceed with this issue.

Clir. N. Maunder and ClIr. R. Keeling thanked everyone for attending the meeting and for all the work which had
been put into the process.

The meeting closed at 7.45 pm.
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